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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
23rd February 2023
Present: Deanna Norris (Secretary), John Orr (Chair), April Rennie (Vice Chair, Neasham Galloway, Grant Clulow, Heather Paterson, Terry Weller, Derek Weller, Kerry King, Donna Fuller, Kevin Vickers.
Apologies:  Ron Ellis, David Lee, Janet Day.
Guest: Kevin Vickers (Community Development and Events WCC), Donna Fuller (Ward Councillor / Resident)
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John welcomed all to the meeting and apologies were announced. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
The previous minutes were handed out but are also up on the TB website. 
	

	4
	Chairs Report 
John has been to the usual council meetings, nothing to report. 

John also attended the funeral of Tom Jewell; this was very well attended. April and other residents stood on Colne for another resident’s funeral to pay respect and watch the cars go down. 
	

	4
	Treasurers Report
Ruth came to finalise the end of year accounts, that will be available for the AGM, she was overall impressed on the record keeping and the work done on this. 

Accounts in the bank £1418.77 / Petty cash £271.48.

£1068.08 of that is general funds. £410.13 is environmental, £130.79 is Café/Larder. 

	

	5
	Funding / Events
Ruth has asked that we minute the funding more and we discuss the funding and what we have applied for in more depth. Kevin Harrison has also asked when we apply for funding, we detail what we want a bit more and exact. 

Deanna put up a poll on FB for what people want for the year. MKC are offering up to £800 which doesn’t come out of the funding for the year, to do a coronation event, the poll didn’t get many votes to do this but as a committee we would like to take advantage and do a coronation event. We are thinking a hog roast in the community garden on Saturday the 6th. 

April would like to do funding through MKC for easter and Christmas so we can buy easter eggs and selection boxes. We have games to do activities alongside. 

Summer seaside trips are always popular and well voted, along with Easter, Halloween and Christmas, these will go ahead. 

 
	

	6
	Environmental Report 
Ron is not happy about how much of trees have been cut back behind his street, it opens up more room space so the traffic is louder, the wildlife may be affected. Donna said the council side of things were done because it lowers the risk of rats and also to keep littering at a minimum. 
Fly tipping seems to be high on Tinkers Bridge at the moment, reporting this every time will help to get this tackled, if it isn’t reported it cannot be sorted. 

We have had a resident raise concern that dogs bins have not been emptied. The one by Bascote is full and not been emptied for weeks. The one near Hatton has a rusty bottom and we have asked Kevin to look into getting this looked at / replaced. WCC are responsible to the emptying of bin. Kevin will check on this. 

Donna advised that when reporting fly tipping using ‘What Three Words’ is a good website to use to get an accurate location, if you pin point where it is, it will give you 3 words to show them which part of the estate it is on. Every square metre of the planet has its own 3 words. 

	

	7
	Warm Room 
April wanted to discuss extending the warm room. Funding ends for this at the end of March. We decided that we would like to keep this running, it would be self-funded, running on donations and what we have coming in, we would not have to pay for the meeting place. Our warm room has been very well attended also by some very vulnerable residents that we would never usually see at our events. We are averaging between 40-55 weekly. 
Donna said that she thinks MKC have found some more money to keep these running but she doesn’t know how to apply for this yet. She will look into this further for us. 

We as a group would have decided to keep this running for an extra 2 months with a look to see how it goes. This will need to be advertised that a donation is needed so we are able to keep running with funds. Our last funded night will be 30th March. 
	Voted by all at meeting

	8
	A.O.B
Grant advised that there was a closure order put on the last house on Broadwater. 
We need to find someone to help walk Wesley’s dog (Colne) as she is overweight and needs to get some exercise. 
	

	9
	Next Meeting 27th April 2023
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